STANDARDS COMMITTEE
2nd September, 2002

Meeting commenced:
1.30 p.m.
"
ended:
2.50 p.m.
PRESENT:
Mr. D. Compston - in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, Pennington and Smyth
(Councillor J. Murphy was also in attendance for the items detailed in Minutes 6 to 11)

INDEPENDENT MEMBERS:


Mr. B. Dunn and Mr. T. Flynn

6.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE


Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Boyd and Garrido.

7.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 13th June, 2002, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

8.
LOCAL INVESTIGATION AND DETERMINATION OF MISCONDUCT ALLEGATIONS - DTLR CONSULTATION PAPER


(Previous Minute 3 - 13th June, 2002)

The Head of Law and Administration reported that a response had now been submitted to the Department of Transport, Local Government and the Regions (DTLR), detailing the comments of the Committee which had been made at the meeting held on 13th June, 2002, with regard to the consultation paper on proposals for the framework within which allegations referred by the Ethical Standards Officer to local authorities, could be investigated and determined.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

9.
PUBLICATION OF PARTY POLITICAL INFORMATION ON


THE CITY COUNCIL'S WEBSITE


(Previous Minute 64 - 7th May, 2002)

The Head of Law and Administration submitted a report indicating that at the meeting of the Committee held on 7th May, 2002, he had been requested to seek guidance from the DTLR as to what information, specifically in relation to political parties, which was acceptable for publication on the City Council's website.  The report indicated that specific guidance from the DTLR had not been forthcoming, however the Committee were provided with extracts from the Code of Recommended Practice on Publicity.

A general discussion then took place from which it was concluded that in the absence of any definitive guidelines from the DTLR it was best for the City Council to adopt a cautious policy, and restrict information published on the website to that which was purely factual in nature, and not subjective.  Councillor Derek Antrobus commented that he felt that such a policy was too restrictive, and limited the natural political debate which was supposed to be promoted through the introduction of E-Government.  He added that such a policy would in particular, impinge on the information that the opposition parties on the Council, would be able to publish, and asked that a final decision be delayed pending the views being sought of Councillors Bob Boyd and Karen Garrido, the respective Liberal Democrat and Conservative party group leaders, and who were not present at the meeting.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT approval be given for those elected members of the City Council wishing to, for their official notepaper to include details of the political party of which they are a member.



(2) THAT details be published on the City Council's website of which political parties elected members belong to, along with a synopsis of their political careers.



(3) THAT approval in principle be given to the adoption by the City Council, of a policy restricting information published on the website, to that which is factual in nature only, and not subjective, subject to the issue being considered further at the next meeting of the Committee, so as to enable the views of the Leaders of the Conservatives and Liberal Democrat Groups, being obtained.

10.
MEMBER'S APPLICATION FOR DISPENSATION IN RESPECT OF A


PREJUDICIAL INTEREST
The Head of Law and Administration submitted a draft form to be used by elected members making an application for dispensation in respect of a prejudicial interest, in accordance with Section 81 of the Local Government Act 2000.

RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the draft application form as now submitted, and it be adopted for use by the City Council.

11.
STANDARDS COMMITTEE WORKPLAN 2002/03
The Head of Law and Administration submitted the workplan for the municipal year 2002/03.  He also commented that the Committee had now reached the conclusion in much of its preparatory work, and it was perhaps now the opportunity to consider whether it should meet on a less frequent basis.

Councillor Antrobus suggested that there was a need for the Committee to produce an annual report of its activities, possibly in conjunction with the report on Corporate Governance prepared by the Internal Audit Division of the Corporate Services Directorate.

David Compston referred to issues considered by the Committee where recommendations were made, particularly to the City Council, requesting that they adopt particular courses of action, and said there was a need to ensure that updates were provided as to whether such recommendations were adopted or not.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT approval be given to future meetings of the Committee be held on a quarterly basis on the following dates, subject to additional meetings being arranged to consider urgent matters as and when necessary:-


Monday, 2nd December, 2002.


Monday, 3rd March, 2003.


Monday, 2nd June, 2003.


Monday, 1st September, 2003.


Monday, 1st December, 2003


(All meetings to be held at Salford Civic Centre, and commence at 1.30 p.m.).



(3) THAT approval be given to the production of an annual report detailing the activities of the Committee, to be possibly published in conjunction with the annual report on Corporate Governance prepared by the Director of Corporate Services.



(4) THAT the Head of Law and Administration, as Monitoring Officer be requested to submit as necessary updates, on those matters where the Committee have made recommendations to other bodies, in particular the City Council.

12.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT, under Section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded for the following item of business on the ground that it involves the likely disclosure of information as specified in Paragraph 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act.

13.
BREACH OF THE MEMBERS CODE OF CONDUCT

(Previous Minute 5(2) - 13th June, 2002)

The Head of Law and Administration reported that the recommendations made by the Committee at their meeting held on 13th June, 2002, with regard to a breach of the Members Code of Conduct, had now been submitted to the meeting of the City Council held on 17th July, 2002, where they had been endorsed, and acted upon accordingly.

The Committee were also advised of the receipt of a separate complaint regarding an alleged breach of the Members Code of Conduct.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT actions of the City Council at their meeting held on 17th July, 2002, in endorsing the recommendations of this Committee, as detailed above, be noted.



(2) THAT the Head of Law and Administration be requested to ascertain whether the new complaint, regarding an alleged breach of the Members Code of Conduct occurred after 20th March, 2002, in which case it be referred to the Local Standards Board for consideration, rather than this Committee.

R:\status\working\admin\omin\scem020902.doc

